
PRESS STATEMENT H4

DEPARTMENT OF THE PRIME MINISTER
AND CABINET CHANGES

Consequent upon the Government's decision to

increase the emphasis on program review, moves are being

made in the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet

to discontinue the separate existence of the Priorities

Review Staff and to create within the Department a new

Division the Projects Division to concentrate on

program review. The Division, as well as reviewing

Government policies and programs, will provide support

for ad hoc bodies appointed by the Government to conduct

major program reviews or policy examinations, including

some currently in progress, and will also service the

Planning and Co-ordination Committee of Cabinet.

In association with this change, other changes

are being made in the Department's structure. The Policy

Co-ordination Unit will be terminated and policy co-ordia-i:r-

will largely lie within the responsibility of existing Divisior-

of the Department and the Projects Division.

Mr. Austin Holmes, the Director of the Priorities

Review Staff, will become Consultant Economist to the

T e a"tt eo o r  -r c .r n

he Australian_ iational University in early March. Mro Hol-

appointment will not affect his work on the Medibank review

on which he is now engaged.
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ADDITIONAL BACf(GROL"ND

Mr. Austin Holmes will be Consultant Economist

to the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet oni a

full-time basis (Prufessor Gruen was part-time). Mr.Holmes

will be assisted by the Coisultant Economist Branch in the

Department, which will be headed by Dr. C. Selby Smith.

The Projects Division wil. be headed by Mr. M.H.Cu-dd

as First'- Assistant Secretary. Mr. Codd was formerly First

Assistant Secretary in charge of the Development Division.

The Acting Director of the Policy Co-ordination

Unit, Mr. J. Di. Enfield, will become First Assistant Secretdry

in charge of the Development Division.

The Projects Division, the Development Division

and the Economic Division of the Department all fall under

the general supervision of Mr.:I. Castles (Deputy Secretary).

Mr. Casles has resumed full-time in the Department

as Deputy Secretary, and will continue chairmanship of the

Income Security Review on a part-time basis. Dc. M. Keating

from the Departmen-t of Environment, Housing and Community

Development will become Deputy Chairman of the Income

Security Review, also on a part-time basis.

In other top-level changes being made in the

Department at this time, Mr. K. W. Pearson will transfer

to First Assistant Secretary, Welfare Division, anda

Mr. R. Pyke to First Assistant Secretary, Operations

Division.
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